Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

June 5, 2018
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Bernard Rod, Jane Merkin, Corinne Yourman, Sidney Green, Joshua Lamel, Nick Jackson, Ron Jennings
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the May meeting were approved.
Old Business
Jane Merkin discussed the final legislative report.  Ms. Merkin also said she communicated with the Commission for Women, and will provide them with examples of OCP’s brochures on Financial Literacy.  Joshua Lamel said he did discuss a future forum with Jamie Raskin’s office, and this has now been handed off to Eric Friedman to finalize. 
New Business

Bernard Rod discussed an article he saw regarding robocalls to cell phones.  Nick Jackson noted that some of these were in Mandarin and were targeting the Asian Community.  Mr. Jackson will forward articles to Corinne Yourman, who will pass them along to the County’s Asian American Liaison.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of May.  Retail topped the list of complaints received, followed by Automotive, Home Improvement, and Towing. Staff did a presentation on ID Theft and Scams at St. John Church, Door to Door Sales and Home Improvement at Schweinhaut Senior Center, and Phone and Senior Scams for the Mangal Mandir Senior Club.  An OCP French-speaking volunteer did French-African outreach at St. Camillus Church. Tracy Rezvani testified at the Public Service Commission regarding consumer concerns with Smart Meters.  Staff attended Consumer Federation of America’s Consumer Assembly in Washington, DC.  OCP is interviewing for a new manager this week.
The meeting adjourned at 9:05 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 3, 2018, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
